
 Town of Baltimore 
Special Selectboard Meeting 

July 9, 2025 
 

Attending: Sandy Rich, Wayne Wheelock, Walter Rich, George Wheeler and David Sigl. 
 
The meeting was brought to order at 4:00 P.M. 
 
The primary purpose for the Special Selectboard meeting was to provide for signing the town orders so that all 
unpaid town bills could be paid. 
 
In addition, Selectboard approval was given to the purchase of six new tires for the grader with an expected 
cost of approximately $13,000.00 and that the funds would be taken from the Highway Contingency Fund.  
 
Brief discussion was made relative to various highway issues such as the roads needed grading and one 
access area needed some work due to consistent drainage washout and that a plan has been discussed with 
a contractor to fix the problem. 
 
Bud mentioned that the 2026 tax rate has been calculated but it will be reviewed by the Selectboard at the 
August Regular meeting.  

 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sandra Rich 
Assistant Town Clerk 


